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APPENDIX V

The University of North Carolina
OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
POST OFFIGE BOX 2688, CHAPEL HILL, NG 27515-2688

GRETCHEN M. BATAILLE. Sentor Vice President for Academic Affairs
Telephone. (9191 962-1611 = Fax: (919) §13-6843 » E-mail. bataille@northcarolina.edu

April 16, 2002

Chancellor J. H. Woodward

The University of North Carolina at Charlotte
9201 University City Boulevard

Charlotte, North Carolina 28223-0001

Dear Chancellor Woodward:

Thank you for your letter requesting permission to change the name of the
College of Nursing and Health Professions to the College of Health and
Human Services. The President will recommend approval of this change to

the Committee on Educational Planning, Policies, and Programs on May 9,
and the Board of Governors on May 10.

As soon as the Board makes their decision, I will notify you.
Singerely,

///WM Pt
Gretchen M. Bataille

Cc: Vice President Mabe
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The Unuversity of North Carohina at Charlotte
9201 Unuversity City Boulevard
Charlotte, NC 28223-0001

A])i'il i1, 2002 Office of the Chancellor

Telephone- 704 /687-2201
Facsimile: 704/687-3219

Dr. Gretchen M. Bataille

Senior Vice President

Office of the President

The University of North Carolina

Post Office Box 2688

Chapel Hill, North Carolina 27515-266

Dear Dr. Bataille:

This letter is a notification that The University of North Carolina at Charlotte has
completed consultation on changing the name of the College of Nursing and Health
Professions to the College of Health and Human Services. The proposed change is the
result of the work of a campus-wide Health Commission conducted as part of our
planning process, a careful review by all involved units on campus, endorsements by our
Faculty Council, and approval by the UNC Charlotte Board of Trustees.

I{ the proposed change in organizational structure 1s approved, a School of Nursing will
be established within the College of Health and Human Services. The Department of
Health Promotion and Kinesiology will be dissolved and two departments established. the
Department of Kinesiology and the Departiment of Health Behavior and Administration.
The Department of Social Work, now located within the College of Arts and Sciences,
will be moved to the new college. The result will be a new organizational structure that
better supports the mission of this institution

Assuming this proposal is approved by President Broad, we ask that it then be forwarded
to the Board of Govemnors for its consideration. Of course, Provost Trauth or I would be
pleased to respond to any questions that might arise.

Sincerely vours,

J. H. Woodward

Chancellor

JHW/dIb

cc. Dr Demse Trauth

The Lnnversity of North Carobina i~ conposed of the ~siteen public seinor ustitutions m North Carolina
An Equal Oppurrumvg_\grm.m:'v Action Employer



Proposal for Resident Tuition for Non-Residents Who Commit to Teach in North
Carolina

Several universities have proposed that they be allowed to enroll out-of-state students as
in-state for tuition purposes if the student will commit to teaching in the public schools in
North Carolina after graduation. The Committee on Public Affairs has asked the
Educational Planning Committee to review this proposal. After review by Academic
Affairs, we propose that the Board of Governors seek legislation to enable this option to
be made available to students enrolling at any of the fifteen campus of UNC with teacher
education programs. This proposal would require a student to teach one year for each
year of tuition support and to repay the difference between in-state and out-of-state
tuition if the student does not fulfill the teaching requirements. Contractual arrangements
would be established prior to participation to assure that the State would be repaid if the
student did not fulfill the terms of the contract
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